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INTRODUCTION: The overlapping biomechanical relationship between the lumbosacral spine and pelvis poses a unique 
challenge for patients with concomitant hip and spine pathologies, as the tandem of compensatory stresses from either 
structure may exacerbate symptoms in the other and confound treatment outcomes. Specifically, in the setting of 
lumbosacral spine pathology, the loss of spinopelvic mobility may exacerbate hip-specific symptoms in patients with 
femoroacetabular impingement (FAI), as activities requiring high degrees of hip flexion inherently perpetuate mechanical 
injury to the chondrolabral complex. However, the relevance of concomitant lumbosacral pathology in tempering patient 
expectations and optimizing outcomes for hip arthroscopy has yet to be established. Thus, the purpose of this study was 
to assess the influence of concomitant lumbosacral spine pathology on patient-reported outcome metrics (PROMs) and 
rates of achieving clinically meaningful outcomes (i.e., minimal clinically important difference [MCID] and patient-
acceptable symptom states [PASS]) following hip arthroscopy for the treatment of symptomatic labral tears in patients with 
FAI. 
METHODS: 
A retrospective review of a prospectively collected, single-surgeon database was performed to identify patients ≥18 years 
of age who underwent primary hip arthroscopy for the treatment of labral tears secondary to FAI with a minimum of 2 
years of follow up. Those with a history of spine or ipsilateral hip surgery were excluded. Patients were then stratified into 
the hip-spine (HS) or matched-control (MC) cohort based on the presence or absence of lumbosacral spine pathology, 
respectively. Inclusion within the HS cohort required subjective confirmation of low back pain on preoperative surveys and 
objective radiographic evidence of lumbosacral spine pathology. Cohorts were coarsened exact matched on age, sex, and 
body mass index. PROMs and frequencies of achieving clinically meaningful threshold values, including MCID and PASS, 
were then compared between groups. Outcomes included modified Hip Harris Score (mHHS), Hip Outcome Score-
Activities of Daily Living (HOS-ADL), Hip Outcome Score-Sports Subscale (HOS-SS), International Hip Outcome Tool-33 
(iHOT-33), Non-Arthritic Hip Score (NAHS), visual analogue scale (VAS) pain, rates of revision arthroscopy, and 
conversion to total hip arthroplasty (THA). 
RESULTS: In total, 70 patients with lumbosacral spine pathology were matched to 87 control patients without spine 
pathology (Table 1). Preoperatively, the HS cohort displayed significantly worse scores for all but one outcome. Short-
term follow up at 3-, 6-, 12-, and 24-months displayed similar trends, with the HS cohort demonstrating significantly worse 
scores for nearly all collected outcomes. However, HS and MC patients exhibited statistically similar magnitudes of 
improvement in all outcomes at every timepoint (Pimprovement > .05). Thus, differences in PROM scores were largely 
mitigated by midterm follow up, as no significant differences were observed at 3- and 5-year follow ups (Pmean >.05 for 
all) (Figure 1). Rates of achieving clinically meaningful outcomes also followed similar trends, as the HS cohort achieved 
PASS thresholds at significantly lower frequencies for nearly all PROMS at 12- and 24- months, but displayed statistically 
similar frequencies of PASS achievement at 5-year follow-up for all PROMs (P >.05 for all) (Table 2). Additionally, similar 
frequencies of MCID achievement were observed across nearly all PROMs at 12-month, 24-month, and 5-year follow ups. 
No significant differences in the rates of revision or conversion to total hip arthroplasty were identified between cohorts 
(P >.05 for both). 
DISCUSSION AND CONCLUSION: 
Following hip arthroscopy for the treatment of acetabular labral tears secondary to FAI, patients with lumbosacral 
pathology and no prior history of spine surgery experience statistically similar clinical benefit and rates of improvement at 
2-year follow up relative to matched controls without lumbosacral pathology. Moreover, although concomitant lumbosacral 
pathology negatively impacts short-term outcomes, our preliminary analysis of outcomes at 3- and 5-years reveals that it 
may not impact mid-term outcomes. Thus, longer follow up may be necessary to define the true magnitude of 
improvement that patients with concomitant lumbosacral pathology may achieve. Overall, our data provide further 
evidence that coexisting hip and spine disorders are not a contraindication for arthroscopic hip preservation surgery. 
These findings have implications for the shared decision-making process and may aid in tempering patients’ postoperative 
expectations by providing a realistic timeline for recovery.



 

 

 

 


